






¶ One of the developments for 2022-23 by the Digital Services team was to create a single 

bilingual template for the inclusion of all modules within Blackboard. This means that all 

modules have a consistent layout and all students across the University are i



contemporary creative works and the methods of searching archives to find these hidden 

histories. 57 people attended this virtual conference. 

 

o Between October 2022 and August 2023, there were a series of monthly talks exploring 

how multi-faceted 'Welshness' really is. The series began with writer, teacher and presenter 

Natalie Jones discussing her DNA and Welshness. The series commenced with the editors of 

the volume Welsh [Plural] discussed the volume in November. Joseph Gnagbo delivered a 

talk in December and his exceptional story was one that attracted considerable press 

attention in the context of this series. In 2023, we discussed religion and Welshness with the 

likes of Kristoffer Hughes and Laura Jones, sport and Welshness with Laura McAllister and 

Lloyd Lewis, and the place of the National Eisteddfod in Wales today. 

 

DEVELOPMENT ACTIONS 

• Monitor the use of the new mandatory training package on the Language Policy and 







 

The tables below outline the Welsh skills of University staff as of 31 July 2023 based on job 

categories: 

 

ALL UNIVERSITY STAFF: WELSH SPEAKING SKILLS 

  Speak Welsh Don’t speak 
Welsh 





 







If you would like further information about this report please contact: 

Dr Rhodri Evans 

Welsh Language Development and Promotion Officer 

Canolfan Bedwyr 

Prifysgol Bangor 

r.l.evans@bangor.ac.uk

(01248) 383525 
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